
 

 

 

                                          

               Transportation and Public Works  

     Committee Meeting 
          January 25, 2011 

                     4:00 PM/Airport Conference Room - 345 

 

 

 

Present:                           Present:             Absent:    Commence:  Adjourn: 
Ralph Shape, Chair                       X                            4:08pm 4:52pm   

Mia Gregerson                              X                                          

Rick Forschler                              X                 

                                   

Other Councilmembers present: Pam Fernald 
Staff Coordinator:  Tom Gut, Public Works Director 

 

 

AB # Topic Disposition 

3289 1.Motion accepting final completion 

of 42nd Avenue South Sidewalk 

Improvements Project  

 X  Informational Update 

 X   Recommended for: 

    X Approval  

        Approval with modifications 

        Denial 

  X  Referred to 2/8/11 RCM 
 

 Comments:  The first annual Neighborhood Sidewalk project, 42
nd

 Avenue South, has been 

successfully completed.  The total project cost came in at 11% below the authorized amount.  

New sidewalks, curbs and gutters, drainage improvements, and new curb ramps were constructed 

on the east side of 42
nd

 Avenue South from South 188
th

 Street and South 176
th

 Street. 
 

 

AB # Topic Disposition 

3296 2. Motion accepting 2011 Local 

Hazardous Waste Management 

Program grant funds 

  X Informational Update 

   X Recommended for: 

   X  Approval  

        Approval with modifications 

        Denial 

  X   Referred to 2/8/11 RCM 
 

 Comments:  The Local Hazardous Waste Management Program grant from King County would 

fund and enable the City to continue its waste reduction and recycling programs, including 

continuation of two recycling drop-off events in 2011.  The amount of the grant is $10,572.16. 
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AB # Topic Disposition 

3294 3. A Motion accepting a Washington 

State Transportation Improvement 

Board (TIB) grant for the Military 

Road South Improvements Project and 

authorizing the City Manager to 

execute all agreements related to said 

grant. 

  X Informational Update 

  X  Recommended for: 

   X  Approval  

        Approval with modifications 

        Denial 

   X Referred to 2/8/11 RCM 
 

 Comments:  The City’s Military Road South Improvements Project has been selected to receive a 

Washington State Transportation Improvement Board grant in the amount of $2,950,560.00.  The 

goal of the grant is to promote improved safety and mobility.  The project would continue the 

Military Road South improvements north from South 176
th

 Street to South 166
th

 Street.  In order 

to provide city matching funds, the Des Moines Memorial Drive and S 200th Intersection and the 

Int'l Blvd at SR 518 Interchange Improvement projects would be delayed.  

 
 

AB # Topic Disposition 

 4. Neighborhood Sidewalk 2011/2012 

Program 

  X Informational Update 

  X  Recommended for: 

  X   Approval  

        Approval with modifications 

        Denial 

  X   Referred to staff to proceed with design consultant 

selection 
 

 Comments:  Staff presented the South 164
th

 Street project for consideration as the 2011 Annual 

Neighborhood Sidewalk Project. The project would extend sidewalk on both sides of South 164
th

 

Street from 34
th

 Avenue South to Military Road. During the 2011-2016 TIP process, the Planning 

Commission noted that sewer was not available on this portion of South 164
th

 Street.  Staff 

coordinated with Valley View Sewer District on the possibility of constructing sewer in 

conjunction with the sidewalk project. Valley View petitioned the neighborhood and will be 

forming a ULID to fund the sewer extension.  Combining the projects will reduce the overall 

construction cost, and reduce disruption to the neighborhood.  The South 164
th

 Street project was 

highly ranked by the Sidewalk Ad Hoc Committee. The design would start in 2011 and 

construction would start in 2012. 

 
 

 


